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Dear Mr Pitman, 
 
Thank you for your email of 29/01/21 where you requested the following information: 
 
“1.How many people during 2020 have died specifically OF Covid rather than with it in the following age 
bands: 
Under 50 
50-60 
60-70 
70-80 
80-90 
90 and above 
 
2.Of those who died WITH covid how many had other conditions. 
 
3.What has been the occupancy figures for all hospitals inc.Nightingale hospitals expressed as a 
percentage of total capacity for each month of 2020.” 

 
 
Response 
 
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) and is based  
on information held. 
 
We do not hold the information you request.  
 
Questions 1 & 2 This information may be available from Public Health England, who provide data 
for Gov.UK. 
https://coronavirus.data.gov.uk/details/deaths 
 
Contact details: FOI@phe.gov.uk 
 
Question 3 Information around hospital bed occupancy is available from the NHS 
 



https://www.england.nhs.uk/statistics/statistical-work-areas/bed-availability-and-occupancy/bed-data-overnight/ 
 

 
Appeals procedure 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal  
review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of  
the response to your original request and should be addressed to:  
 
Government Office for Science Internal Reviews 
Government Office for Science 
10 Victoria Street  
London  
SW1H 0NN 
Email: foi.reviews@go-science.gov.uk  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly  
to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted  
at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Government Office for Science 


